

DEC & 3' 2021

December 8, 2021

Kenneth C. Bruderle Supervisor Elgin Township 729 S. McLean Blvd. Elgin, IL

Dear Mr. Bruderle and Elgin Township Board of Trustees,

On behalf of all of us here at Fox Valley Hands of Hope, thank you so much for awarding \$6,765 to our organization! It is because of generous funders like the Elgin Township that we are able to provide quality support at no cost to clients.

We are so grateful to have people like you who work to ensure local organizations have the ability to enact our missions.

Your effort helps to instill hope in the hearts of people who have lost a loved one. If you have any questions during the year about Fox Valley Hands of Hope please do not hesitate to reach me at cculton@fvhh.net.

Best,

Claire Culton

Outreach Engagement

200 Whitfield Drive Geneva, IL 60134 P. 630.232.2233 www.fvhh.net





January 4, 2022

Kenneth Bruderle, Supervisor Elgin Township 729 S. McLean Blvd. Elgin, IL 60123

Dear Ken,

On behalf of the Ecker Center, I would like to thank Elgin Township for the social service grant of \$72,015 and the transportation grant of \$5,000. Your grants makes it possible for our continuing commitment to provide comprehensive, quality behavioral health care in our community.

The demand for behavioral health services this year was at an all-time high with over 7,000 individuals seeking help from Ecker, an increase of 149% from the previous year. Now more than ever your support is vital to our ability to fulfill our mission. Thank you for your generosity.

Because no goods or services were received in return for your gift, it is tax deductible to the extent the law allows.

With eternal gratitude,

Daphne Sandouka, Ed.D., LCPC

CEO







Elgin

JAN - 7 2000

ownship

January 3, 2022

Kenneth Bruderle Supervisor **Elgin Township** 729 S. McLean Blvd. Elgin, IL 60123

Dear Kenneth and Elgin Township Board of Trustees,

Thank you for the \$4,935 donation to Making Kane County Fit for Kids that was received on December 20, 2021. We deeply appreciate Elgin Township's continued partnership in encouraging a culture of healthy habits for children and youth. Grant monies will be used for Healthy Eating and Active Living Projects that benefit children/youth in the Elgin Township service area.

Through the Fit Kids 2020 Plan, Making Kane County Fit for Kids addresses four strategic action principles that will help create a Kane County that is "Fit for Kids".

- o Provide parents and children with reliable, up-to-date information in multiple settings regarding healthy physical activity and eating habits.
- Support a culture of wellness and health promotion in our schools, workplaces, and other institutions.
- Develop land use, planning, and other public policies that foster and support physical activity for all in our community.
- Assure that fresh fruits and vegetables are affordable and accessible to all families in our community.

Strategies affect all children, with particular attention given to those most vulnerable and disproportionately affected. Every child should have the opportunity to live and grow in an environment where nutritious food and physical activity are both accessible and encouraged.

Sincerely yours,

Jacqueline Forbes Board Chair

Making Kane County Fit for Kids

Jacquelem Jale

Trish Rooney Fox Valley United Way

Northwestern Medicine

Board of Directors

Jacqueline Forbes

Alexander Pope Treasurer

Karin Podolski Secretary

Kane County Division of Transportation

Rush-Copley Foundation

Chair

Facilitators

Michael Isaacson Kane County Health Department

Susan Ericson
Development Coordinator
Making Kane County
Fit for Kids

Making Kane County Fit for Kids is a 501(c)(3) non-profit recognized by the IRS. 1240 N. Highland Ave. Suite 24 Aurora, IL 60506 makingkanefitforkids.org















Board of Directors

Craig Boroughf
Board Chair
Christy Noland
Vice Chair
Derek Ladgenski
Secretary
Tom Lettenberger
Treasurer

Kristen Barnfield Thomas Brown Amy Green Bryan Hanson Andy Koziarski Lynn Krizic Dmitriy Lampert Chad Olson Deb Piscola Blake Pontius Allison Wyler

Theresa Forthofer President & CEO January 3, 2022

Supervisor Kenneth Bruderle Elgin Township 729 S McLean Boulevard Elgin, IL 60123-6704

Dear: Supervisor Bruderle:

Thank you for creating limitless possibilities for infants and children with developmental delays and disabilities. Your \$14,525.00 social services grant payment to Easterseals DuPage & Fox Valley will ensure that children and their families have the therapy services and support they need to meet their milestones and reach new goals.

Your continued generosity makes it possible for us to provide in-person and tele-therapy services to more than 1,000 children each week. We believe in their abilities, help them achieve their goals and celebrate their progress every step of the way. Thank you for helping ensure that children with disabilities and their families are empowered.

You are moving our mission forward, and we are truly grateful. Together we are building an inclusive community where every child can thrive.

Thanker!

Thank You,

Theresa Forthofer President & CEO

Theresa White

Donation Receipt

Gift Amount: \$14,525.00 Check Date: 12/13/2021 Check Number: 61049

No goods or services were provided in consideration of this gift. For further information, please consult your tax professional.

AID Administrative Office: 309 New Indian Trail Ct. Aurora, IL 60506 Phone: 630-966-4000 Fax: 630-844-2065 E-mail: Info@AIDcares.org

December 22, 2021

Ken Bruderle, Supervisor Elgin Township 729 S. McLean Boulevard Elgin IL 60123-6704

Dear Ken,

Thank you for your generous \$57,468.00 Social Services and Transportation grant. Your generosity helps individuals find and strengthen their voices, pursue their dreams and live the lives they choose. With your support AID can provide the highest quality programs and services for as many people as possible each year.

In our ever-changing world, we are aware of the growing number of commendable non-profits that request your support every day. We are so grateful you have chosen to help our friends; family members and neighbors to live the lives they choose; working hard each day to fulfill their dreams.

Stay connected to AID by visiting AID cares.org/advocate and registering your email to have informational updates, heartwarming success stories and ways to get involved sent directly to your inbox. Saker Supporting of AID!

Warmest zegards.

Lore Baker CEO/President

You can possibly double or triple your generous gift! Does your company match employee donations? If so, please contact us to discuss employer matching gift programs.

Stay connected to AID: AIDcares.org and www.facebook.com/AIDcares.

No goods or services were exchanged or promised in consideration of this donation. AID is a private, not-for-profit 501c3 tax exempt organization.

VISIT AIDCARES.ORG FOR A COMPREHENSIVE LIST OF AID LOCATIONS AND SERVICES

CHILDREN/TRANSITION SERVICES • EMPLOYMENT/COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMUNITY SUPPORT SERVICES • DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES SERVICES CRISIS/COMMUNITY OUTREACH • OUTPATIENT/RESIDENTIAL MENTAL HEALTH SERVICES • VICTIM SERVICES





